
CHAPEL-EN-LE-FRITH PARISH COUNCIL 
 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Regeneration Committee held on 
11 February in the Annexe of the Town Hall, Chapel-en-le-Frith. 

 
 
Present: Councillors P Bann, Mrs C Cobb, Mrs L Green, C Sizeland and 

Mrs S Walters. 
 
Apologies:  Councillor FP Harrison 
 
Absent:  Councillors J Adshead 
 
In Attendance: Mrs SE Stockdale – Clerk to the Council 
   Mr K Davidson (Broadband presentation) 
 
There was one member of the public present. 
 
 
20/393   Election of Chairman 
 
Councillor Mrs Cobb proposed and Councillor Green seconded a proposal that 
Councillor Bann be elected as Chairman of this committee. 
RESOLVED:  That Councillor Bann be elected as Chairman of the Regeneration 
Committee until the next Annual meeting of the Council. 
 
Councillor Bann took the Chair. 
 
20/394   Declarations of Interest 
 
Councillor Sizeland declared an interest in the Chapel Business Park. 
 
 
20/395   Broadband Presentation 
 
Mr Davidson gave a presentation to members about how broadband works and 
issues specific to the Parish. 
 
 
20/396      High Peak Borough Council Regeneration Officer. 
 
The High Peak Borough Council Regeneration Officer produced a report for members 
which is attached. 
Members of the Committee were invited to meetings with the Officer to discuss 
progress with projects on the following dates: 
 



Thursday 12 March (9:30 – 10:30) 
Tuesday 21 April (11:30 – 12:30) 
 
 
20/397   Shop Frontage Scheme 
 
A scheme to provide grants towards replacement traditional shop fronts is being 
considered for the central area of High Peak. 
It was agreed that this be discussed further with the Regeneration Officer. 
 
20/398   Projects 
 
The following projects were considered: 
 

- New information boards  
- Re-siting of the Market Place Notice Board 
- Green planters at the five green entrance signs to Chapel-en-le-Frith 
- New Welcome Pack in partnership with the Communications Committee 
- Street Lighting on the path from Morrisons to Danesway, Chapel-en-le-Frith.  

It was agreed that an approach is made to Derbyshire County Council. 
- Cycle racks in Chapel-en-le-Frith at three locations with one being on the 

Market Place. 
- Work to the setts on Chapel Market Place. 

 
The Market Place Working Group was asked to discuss the re-siting of the Notice 
Board, Setts and Cycle rack with the High Peak Borough Council Assets Manager at 
their meeting and to seek advice on permissions that would be required for work on 
the Highway and in the Conservation Area. 
 
 
 
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 20.25 
hours 
 
 
 
 
 
CHAIRMAN 
 
 
 
 
 


